JOINT LAND USE BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

December 16, 2010

“MINUTES”

Chairman Lott called the meeting to order at 7:13 pm. 
Adequate notice of this meeting had been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act.

Chairman Lott led all present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll was as follows:

John Casella – Present, Mayor Chila – Present, John Descano – Absent, Jaclyn Dopke – Absent, Alex Elefante – Absent,  Cal Greene – Absent, Chairman Lott – Present, Sam Maccarone – Present, Joe Maugeri – Absent,  Jocelyn Phillips – Resigned, Vice Chairman Schwager – Present,  Les Viereck – Present, Anthony Zappasodi – Present.

Also present:  Sandy Zeller – Solicitor, Bob Melvin – Planner and Wayne Roorda - Engineer.

Sandy Zeller swore in the Board’s Professionals.
First on the Agenda is to approve the Minutes from the Regular Meeting of December 2, 2010.  A. Schwager made a motion to approve and was seconded by L. Viereck.  All were favor except for S. Maccarone who abstained.

Chairman Lott stated that the Board will take a short recess until the Applicant’s Attorney arrives.  

The JLUB recessed at 7:15.

The meeting reconvened at 7:37 pm.

Chairman Lott continued with the New Business of Auburn Road Village which is a continuance from the December 2, 2010 meeting.  

For the record, Sam Maccarone recused himself from this hearing.  

Chairman Lott stated that the Board should first open to the public.

Vice Chairman Schwager made a motion to open to the public which was seconded by A. Zappasodi.  All were in favor.

With no public comment A. Schwager made a motion to close the public portion which was seconded by A. Zappasodi.  All were in favor.
Moving forward, Chairman Lott would like to continue with Bob Melvin’s Planning Review dated 11/24/10.

Mr. Melvin continued with an overview of his letter and the applicant’s response to his letter dated December 1, 2010.  The applicant has actually answered all of Mr. Melvin’s comments with various responses.  Some were “will comply”; some were “will comply as condition of approval” some were “will provide at first subdivision site plan” and some were a no response necessary.  He stated that he talked with the applicant and said that there is nothing on the list that they will agree should wait until a Final; at the very least there are things that would be needed by the first Preliminary.

For the record, Mr. Zeller marked the Group Melvin Design letter of November 24, 2010, LUB2.

Mr. Melvin continued going through the comments in his review letter.  Briefly he went through the history of the TDR in Woolwich.  At this point there are no Variances or Waivers requested ~ if needed, they will ask for Variance and/or Waivers at the time of Preliminary.

They have provided us with evidence that the 50,000 square foot commercial can fit on the site.  

Mr. Melvin went on to discuss how the applicant needs to participate in the TDR program for this project to be considered by-rite.  The twin homes are not by-rite unless the applicant is fully engaged and fully participating in the Transfer of Development Rights.  If they don’t participate in this they do not have 240 by-rite units on the site.  If they do not participate they would get 195 Single Family units.  When they come in for their first Preliminary Subdivision or Site Plan they also have to come in showing that they have control of 117 TDR credits.  

The applicant will comply with all comments made about COAH.

The applicant acknowledges that they are in a “tier 1” for radon.

Buffering was discussed along with the basins and how they will have the water flow away from the farmland.
The applicant has agreed to comply with all comments under the Land Use Plan except for item #7, which would show proposed stub streets as per the approved TDR Plan.

The traffic and circulation plan was discussed as well as the width of the cartways
The phasing plan was discussed.  The Applicant has agreed that they will not build phase 5 without the commercial project being built.  Mr. Pagenkopf stated that if there is a tenant out there during phase 1, they will build the commercial before the residential.
COAH was discussed.

An extensive discussion ensued over the Fiscal Impact Analysis and the public school age children.  Mr. Pagenkopf stated that there are roughly .85 public school age children per household.  So he stated that the school district could see 265 public school children, or a 30% increase in the 205 homes that they project.  

Mayor Chila stated that he followed the logic but the Board is uncomfortable with the .8 number.  This is a number that someone at Rutgers was paid to develop and as a community this is something that we struggle with.  Bob Melvin added that in his observation what is important going forward with this is as the site plans and subdivisions come in, we purposely had small lots with no backyards so there wouldn’t be the attractiveness for school age children’s parents to buy these units.
Mr. Melvin continued with his letter and stated that the applicant has agreed to comply or will bring to Preliminary the rest of his comments.

A. Schwager stated after looking at the whole picture and they are looking to build 502 homes with a little bit of commercial and 20 year protection.  Why are they asking for 20 years?
Mr. McCalley stated that legally that is what is permitted under the rules, but it is also an idea of flexibility.  Ideally they would like to build this sooner rather than later but the economy is not good now.  Mr. Pagenkopf added that 20 years gives them the greatest flexibility and sewer may be a number of years out.  

A. Schwager stated that is his concern, it gives the applicant a tremendous amount of flexibility and ties the Township for 20 years with no flexibility.

L. Viereck stated that the TDR plan has to be reviewed every so many years.  B. Melvin added at 3, 5 and 8.  Les continued that if the TDR plan and for any reason it is not reaffirmed or continued, we would have a GDP requiring credits, how would this work.  B. Melvin stated that the way he understands it is what they are looking for in those years is there unusual economic conditions that cause problems with the exchange of credits.  He thinks what is most important here is that first Preliminary subdivision or Site plan where the 117 credits have to be tied up.  
L. Viereck stated that the reason he is asking is that they are looking at a 20 year window and no one on this Board will be here in 20 years, so 20 years from now you don’t know what the State is going to allow, you don’t know what a Board here will want and we have an agreement locked with credits for that length of time.  B. Melvin stated that if the credits have exchanged hands the approval would be valid.

Mayor Chila stated that you may think 20 years is a long time but we’ve been in this for 5 already, so 25 % of the time is gone from getting the approval through the State, getting through Plan Endorsement, getting our designation, he personally doesn’t think 20 years is too long.  This applicant has shown more detail on their GDP than we have seen on any GDP.  Everything that we’ve gone through here was the vision of the community that was represented.  The other part of the TDR that is very important that credits do get established because there are some folks that still want to preserve their land traditionally and we need to get a number started because the State is saying there is no value for that credit.  So if this project moves forward, and those credits are exchanged and preserved then we have more preservation happening in the traditional sense.  So he thinks there are a lot of things tied together to Auburn Road Village that have to be looked at.

A. Schwager stated that he agreed with the Mayor on everything and this secondary designation was put in place to “jumpstart” the whole TDR and they are here tonight for a GDP, but he does not think this sounds like it is a jumpstart, it could be 10 years before credits exchange hands, and it could be 10 years plus before the first Preliminary comes in the door.  
J. Casella asked what would happen if the TDR Program got thrown out in 5 years.  B. Melvin stated that he could not speak for the State but he thinks everything would be vulnerable.  He would argue that it behooves this applicant to acquire those TDR’s and deed restricted them early rather than later so that the GDP can be protected. 

Extensive conversation continued on when the applicant should do an exchange of credits for this project.
The 20 year timeline was discussed again.

A. Zappasodi stated that he had the benefit of working on this application with the professionals and the applicant and would like to commend them.  He is in favor of this project and a 20 year approval is not offensive to him and would like to see the TDR program succeed.
Mr. Zeller read through all the conditions that he noted.

Mr. McCalley stated that they will comply with whatever the law states at the time for any of the conditions.

Chairman Lott called for a 5 minute recess at 9:33 pm.

The meeting reconvened at 9:39 pm.

Chairman Lott stated that he asked the Planner about the 3, 5 and 8 year review by TDR and it is his understanding that the review will be in 2011.  So he wants to know if there is anything out there to push that timeline to get those credits.  B. Melvin added that when you go up to the State the more that you can show them that transactions are taking place, obviously the more comfortable they are with the TDR plan.  They have the right at the end of year 8 to let the TDR expire.  
J. Casella asked what would happen to this plan if the TDR expires in year 8 to which Mr. Melvin stated that they would have no rights and would be invalid.

Mr. Zeller discussed the recreation fees again.  Mr. McCalley stated that it is their intention to build the facilities and they will provide more detail at the time of the first Preliminary and understand that if it doesn’t meet the requirements then there may be another fee.  

The timeline for this project was discussed again.  A. Schwager stated that the TDR program could conceivably go away in 8 years or 6 years from today.  Mr. McCalley stated that is enough to push the developer to try and move forward with this as quickly as possible.  Obviously once they secure the TDR credits then they are committed to this plan.  A. Schwager asked if they are willing to make a commitment or a condition in the Resolution to have the TDR credits done within 6 years from now, which is when our TDR window will be up since we are already into it 2 years.  Mr. McCalley stated that he does not think they can commit to have the credits in 6 years; there are too many factors that go into a development of this size.  Mayor Chila stated maybe not the full 117 but maybe a portion of what the applicant owns exchanged.  Mr. McCalley stated that it was his understanding that under the TDR Ordinance that those credits would have to be exchanged or committed all together for this plan at the time of Preliminary.
Mr. Melvin stated that they would have to be committed by the time of the Preliminary but the Mayor is suggesting that they can come in prior to the first Preliminary with a partial which is a separate negotiation.

Conversation continued on the timeline for buying the TDR credits.

Mr. Pagenkopf asked for a few minutes to discuss this with the applicant at 9:48 pm.

The meeting reconvened at 9:57 pm.

Mr. McCalley stated they spoke with the applicant/owner of the property and there is an ownership issue with the property where the TDR credits would come from.  They cannot commit to anything now because all the owners are not here.

Mr. Melvin stated that when they review the plan a year’s 3, 5 & 8, one of the things they review for is to see if there has been any economic activity in the TDR transfer process.  If it hasn’t taken place, they need to know legitimate reasons why in order to keep extending the TDR designation.  

Mr. McCalley stated again that they cannot commit to any TDR credits at this time.

Mayor Chila asked Mr. Melvin if an exchange can be undone to which Mr. Melvin stated that there is a process to undo an exchange that is codified in the ordinance. 

 A. Zappasodi stated that there are disenrollment forms.

Extensive conversation continued over the TDR timeline and credit exchanges.

The applicant asked for a few minutes recess at 10:10 pm.

The meeting reconvened at 10:14 pm.

Mr. Pagenkopf stated that with the number of farms involved the applicant can commit to a range between 25 and 50 credits by 2016 after they identify which ownership entities are willing to commit to the TDR credits.

A. Zappasodi made a motion to Grant approval for the GDP for Block 2, Lots 9, 10 and 11, Block 24, Lot 2, Block 28, Lots 1, 3 & 4.  His motion for approval would be for a 20 year period with the 4 deviations that were stated in Bob Melvin’s letter and with all of the conditions as annunciated by our Solicitor and with the condition of the range of 25 to 50 credits after the ownership identification within 6 years from today’s date.  J. Casella seconded the motion.  Roll was as follows:

Mayor Chila – yes, A. Zappasodi – yes, L. Viereck – yes, A. Schwager – No, 

J. Casella – yes, Chairman Lott – yes.

Mayor Chila continued stating that it has been a pleasure working with this Board over the last 8 years.  He appreciates the residents that have volunteered their time and wishes them luck in the future and hopes that they continue to plan the community as they started back in 2003.  To the Professionals here, he hopes that they are back in some fashion next year but wants them to know that they have been great advocates for the community in all aspects.

With nothing further to discuss, J. Casella made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by A. Zappasodi.  All were in favor.

The Land Use Board meeting Adjourned at 10:21 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christina M. Marquis

Land Use Secretary
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